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PRESS RELEASE 

 

Secretary of State Jim Condos Elected to Executive Board of the 
National Association of Secretaries of State  

 
 
 
Montpelier, VT – Secretary of State Jim Condos has been elected Eastern Region Vice-President 
of the National Association of Secretaries of State (NASS). This is his third consecutive term on 
the Executive Board of NASS, previously serving in 2013-2014 and again 2014-2015. Secretary 
Condos was elected by his peers at the 2015 annual NASS summer meeting in Portland, Maine.  
 
“I am excited to continue to serve in a leadership role within NASS,” stated Secretary Condos.  
 
“My election to the Executive Board, serving as Eastern Region Vice-President, will give me the 
opportunity to work closely with my fellow Secretaries of State as we strive to implement best 
practices affecting elections and voter registration, protecting state heritage and archives, and 
improving business services to Vermont. These are areas that my office and team have worked 
hard to improve within the state of Vermont, and I look forward to working with my colleagues 
to further improve them here in Vermont and across the nation.” 
 
This year’s summer meeting included workshops and roundtables about key issues, including 
data management and voter participation; meetings among working policy groups and an 
awards ceremony recognizing innovative programs states have implemented. 
 
NASS is a nonpartisan national organization of Secretaries of State and Lieutenant Governors, 
which serves as a medium for the exchange of information between states and fosters 
cooperation in the development of public policy.  
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